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General Meeting Minutes 

July 20, 2017 

 

Location: Ranch House Restaurant, Santee, CA. 

Officers Present: Barbara Hughes, Pres, Melinda Setter-
man, VP; Cyndi Denny, Sec; Joyce Jewell, Treas. 

Directors Present: Steve Denny, Danette Hayden, Ann 
Squire, Judy Clark 

Absent:  Patti Karcher 

Time Started:  06:02 pm  

(Sent around meeting sign-up sheet)   

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:    

It was planned that Priscilla Remillard, from Allegiance 
Employee Perks, would do a presentation to the club   
regarding “perks,” as our guest speaker for this meeting.   
Barbara received an email stating that Priscilla was no 
longer with that company, so there will be no guest 
speaker for tonight’s meeting.    

Also, Barbara thanked membership for re-electing her as 
President for one more year, as she loves this club.  It is   
a great club with a lot of fun things coming up.  She  
hopes we move in a positive way and have a really great 
year and she appreciated being re-elected.   

 

Recording of Meetings: 

Barbara asked if membership had any 
objections to recording this meeting or 
any future meetings.   We are trying to 
increase the accuracy with so much conversation back 
and forth all the time. The recording would assist the V.P. 
for this meeting, who is assisting the secretary who had 
shoulder surgery, with taking the minutes.    

Deb Montgomery added that the Lakeside 
Community Planning Group records their 
meetings and has found that it is helpful for 
the notes and agreed it would help with 
accuracy.   

Any requests for a topic to be “off the record” will be 
complied with, just say, “off the record.” 

All members approved with no objections.  

 APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   

June 15, 2017 General minutes  (included in July 2017 
Newsletter) 

No corrections were received by e-mail prior to Wednes-
day, July 19, 2017, as was asked for in 
the email sent to membership with the 
newsletter/minutes on July 13, 2017.   
No corrections. 

Approval of June General Minutes:  1st 
motion, Billi-Jo Swanson; 2nd, Deb 
Montgomery; All approved. 
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 TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Joyce presented the Treasurer’s report.  Invoices paid:  
$926.11 for T-shirts, $826.00 for club liability insurance, 
$20.00 to Secretary of State.  

An audit report for July 2016-June 2017 will be prepared 
and presented at the August General meeting. 

MEMBERSHIP:       We currently have 143 members as of 
7/20/17. 

OLD BUSINESS 

T- Shirts & Hats:    Melinda reported 
on the t-shirts/sweatshirts order.  
They are finally here.  The order was 
missing a couple of sweatshirts and one t-shirt.  The    
pre-ordered shirts and sweatshirts are available for you 

to pick up tonight, and there are 
extras for sale at the meeting 
too.  We also have a few extra 
hats still available for $20 each,  
if anyone is interested in pur-
chasing one.  There is a limited 
color selection at this time.   

Barbara asked if there was any interest for more shirts in 
order to place an order.   There was some interest, so at 
the next meeting, which is 
also camp signups, we will 
take orders for more 
shirts/sweatshirts.  We 
need a minimum order of 
24 (any combination of t-
shirts/sweatshirts, colors 
and/or sizes is ok) before we can submit the order to the 
printer, so sign up at August’s meeting, and hopefully 
(fingers crossed) they will be available by horse camp, 
Sept 28.  If we have enough interest for more hats, we 
will also place an order for them.
   

Descanso Parade:   

The Descanso Days parade was July 
8th and was represented by Billi-Jo 
Swanson, Tina Supple, Jaime 
Kendrick, and Joyce Jewell holding 
our banner!!!   

 

Rancho Penasquitos 
Club Ride           
Sunday July 16, sixteen 
riders had signed up 
with ten members 
coming to enjoy the 
ride together.   Please 
send out a big “thank 
you” to Lisa Shearer 
and Mindy Kane for being the trail bosses.  They led us 
on wonderful trails to the waterfall and back that includ-
ed two water crossings and trails that were mostly shad-
ed.  Billi-Jo commented that the mountain bikers were 
courteous and pleasant at PQ.  There were very few 
rocks encountered on the trail.  It was a really good ride.  
 
OPEN FORUM:   
 
Chocolate Cake!!!  Members enjoyed a 
delicious cake to eat at our meeting, com-
pliments of Joyce and Ladybell, who 
“parted company” in the river bottom due 
to something scary in the bushes….a bob-
cat maybe, and since Jeanne was a wit-
ness, Joyce felt she would bring cake!  Joyce couldn’t 
catch up to Ladybell (who felt no shame to leave even 
when Joyce called her) making Joyce follow her all the 
way back to the ranch.  Where is the love, Ladybell?  
 
Billie-Jo also asked for membership approval to be in the 
Borrego Springs parade.  1st motion, Cyndi Denny; 2nd 
Joyce Jewell; All approved for LFR to ride in the Borrego 
Springs parade.  Billi-Jo Swanson proposed camping at 
Vern Whitaker for that weekend of the parade on Oct 
21.   

Laura Ward talked about the three public meetings re-
garding San Diego County Animal Services outsourcing 
their contracts within the county to the Humane Society.  
42 people attended the Ramona meeting last night 
where everyone was asked to fill out a survey.  There are 
two additional public meetings, one at the Bonita Li-
brary, Aug 17th, and one at the Fallbrook 
Library, July 27, both at 6pm.  This will 
affect not only dogs/cats but the horse 
community regarding rescues and evacu-
ations during fires/floods. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

Los Vaqueros Horse Camp: 

September 28-October 2, 
2017, for four nights.   Sign 
ups will start at the August 
17th General Meeting.  
There are 40 corrals which 
will be available at the cost 
of $80 each.  There is a 
charge of $15.00 per night to camp without horses.  A 
clarification was made that the $15 does not apply for 
spouses or children camping with wife/mom that has a 
corral rented.  All attending must be members.  There 
will be a potluck dinner on Saturday night. Barbara asked 
if membership would like to have Tri-Tip as the main dish 
again.  All members approved, no objections, so we send 
a big “thank you” to Steve Denny who will BBQ the Tri-
Tips for us again.   

CRSPIA Meeting:  Joyce Jewell and Billie-Jo Swanson 
attended July’s CRSPIA (Cuyamaca Rancho State Park In-
terpretive Association) meeting.  Joyce announced that 
CRSPIA installed new swivel showerheads, replacing the 
stationary ones, at Los Vaqueros Horse Camp, so now 
they won’t spray all over the middle of the shower room 
and get our clothes wet.   

All Clubs Beach Ride:   Members inquired about the an-
nual All Clubs Beach 
Ride because there 
has not been a flyer 
sent out yet.  The 
date is set for Au-
gust 26th.  Bonita 
Valley Horsemen 
will host the event 
and traditionally 
provide hotdogs 
and ask that any-

one attending provide a side dish for the potluck-style 
lunch after the ride.  As we get more information, we will 
let everyone know the details. 

Next Year’s Events:  Barbara asked members about 
what they would like to see during this next year for ac-
tivities, such as different areas for club rides and where?  
No suggestions were offered.  

Please e-mail in any suggestions to lakesidefrontierrid-
ers@gmail.com.  We would like to start working on the 
calendar of events and have it posted in January.  

Barbara asked for Poker Ride Fundraiser sug-
gestions/ideas.  It will not be until March or 
April next year, hopefully in the river bottom, 
but we are looking for other location sugges-
tions/ideas.   

Billie-Jo suggested using Rancho 
Penasquitos with staging over by the school for the pok-
er ride and also make it a trail challenge with all the 
bikes, and hikers.  We will need to talk to the ranger.    

Marge suggested Windfall Ranch.  There was a lot 
of positive response to that idea, but there were con-
cerns that it is too far for our “locals” who usually attend 
our ride.  Joyce did share that LFR did hold 
the poker ride at Windfall Ranch, about 11 
years ago, with cloudy weather, only earn-
ing $300.00 in the past.   

Kammi suggested utilizing the trails 
in the river bottom more on the west side 
and up on the hill for the poker ride route, closer to River 
Valley Equestrian Center (old Hering Ranch).  Marge and 
Theresa will consider those ideas for mapping the ride.  
We will call Tumbleweed to check on the availability for 
dates in Mar/April. 

Barbara asked for ideas regarding clinics.  Jeanne A. sug-
gested having a mountain bike/equestrian clinic and she 
is approaching Calvary Ranch about hosting this clinic.   

 
TRAILS REPORTS:      

Barbara asked if anyone has anything to report regarding 
trails.  It was reported that the land owned by Helix Wa-
ter District in the El Monte Valley was sold to the “sand 
miners.”  Even though the El Monte Valley land was 
bought, the EIR still has to come out, with 45 days for 
public comment, approval of the use permits, and then 
come before the Board of Supervisors.  Public input and 
public attendance when El Monte Valley comes before 
the Board of Supervisors is needed. 

Sand mining was approved and will start on Moreno Ave, 
across from Billi-Jo’s property.       
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SAVE THE DATES:    LFR Events: 

July 29th   Pine Valley Parade Contact Billi-Jo 619-990-6118 

Sept 28th to       Los Vaqueros Horse Camp, signups begin at          
Oct 2nd   August’s general meeting.  

Other Club/Community Events 

July 20th   Tonight, Lakeside Equestrian Park fundraiser at 
  Lakeside’s Boll Weevil restaurant.  Raffle drawings 
  and the event will go until 9 pm. 

August 4th  & 5th  Lakeside Maine Avenue Revitalization Association, 
  Yard Sale, 8 am to 2 pm at Betty and Rod McMil
  len’s, 13259 Idyl Dr. (corner of Idyl and Lakeview 
  Rd).  Proceeds going toward restoring historic build
  ings in Lakeside.  

August 26th  All Clubs Beach Ride, sponsored by BVH, rsvp on      
  BVH’s website, so they have enough food.  

September 9th  Wild West Casino Night, 6 pm-10 pm, fundraiser 
  sponsored by Victorian Roses  

October 7th Bonita Valley Horsemen, “Trick or Trot” Trail Trials, 
  at Sweetwater Summit Park  

October 14th      PVMR Poker Ride at Windfall Ranch  

October 14th  East County Equestrian Foundation Cowboy Chal
  lenge, fundraiser benefiting Lakeside Equestrian 
  Park 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS:            JULY 

3rd    Linda Hunt 15th   Cindy Helms, Janet Nees       
7th    Julie Meyers 23rd   Katie Stivers                            
10th Brian Richmond 25th   JoAnne Berg, Emma Reese 
11th Gayla Robles,        26th   Jan Morgan                                                              
Jessika Velador &         27th   Hoyt Sumerel                                                                 
Stan Whiting                                                                                 
12th Marci Walker
  

  
   

 

 

 

 

BRAGS/ANNOUNCEMENTS:   

Marilyn Gibson is finally back in the saddle again after re-
covery of her broken wrist.  She rides with a brace, but 
she has six rides down so far. 

Linda Hunt’s saddle was finally recovered from Cuyamaca 
after a third attempt by riders searching.  It has just minor 
damage, a few scuffs and mice chewed on the wool.  Lin-
da also showed off her original painting she made of Lisa 
Wood’s horse.  It wasn’t paint by the numbers!  Linda is 
off riding for three months due to a detached retina.  

Billi-Jo Swanson bought a never-been-ridden-in Gary 
McClintock saddle.  Rare.  Good Find! 

Laurie Curran shared information on a Rocking Mountain 
Horse looking for a home, 8 yrs. old, 14.2 hands, gaited, 
lots of training, needs 30-day “tune up,” OBO $4000.00.  
She emailed pictures and information to Barbara Hughes 
to share with membership. 

Cyndi Denny shared that she didn’t recommend having 
shoulder surgery due to the pain endured.  Then she 
acknowledged and thanked her husband for taking such 
good care of her as she recovers from the surgery. She 
compared the pain to be like passing a kid-
ney stone or childbirth!  

RAFFLE:  Winner:  Linda Hunt won $27.00.  

NEXT GENERAL MEETING:  The next gen-
eral meeting will be on August 17, 2017 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  6:53 pm 

Minutes prepared by Cyndi Denny and Melinda Setterman 

Approved on _______________ by  
______________________, Secretary 

(Minutes are not final until approval at next meeting.) 

Don’t forget……  

Sign ups for Los Vaqueros Horse Camp will be 

at our August 17th General Meeting. 
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Pine Valley Days Parade 


